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October 17, 2019 
 
Environmental Assessment Bulletin  
  
The Honourable Derrick Bragg, Minister of Municipal Affairs and Environment, has 
announced the following events relative to Part 10 Environmental Assessment of the 
Environmental Protection Act.  
 
UNDERTAKING REGISTERED: 
 
Petit Forte Distribution Line  (Reg. 2053) 
Proponent: Newfoundland and Labrador Hydro 
 
The proponent proposes to install utility poles and anchors in the Petit Forte Distribution 
Line easement located between the communities of Brookside and Petit Forte on the east 
side of the Burin Peninsula in Placentia Bay. This is to facilitate the installation of a fibre 
optic line. The poles and anchors will be installed within 200 metres of three scheduled 
salmon rivers including the Bay de L’Eau River, Cape Roger Brook and Non Such Brook. 
 
The undertaking was registered on October 16, 2019; the deadline for public comments is 
November 21, 2019; and the minister’s decision is due by November 30, 2019. 
 
DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT GUIDELINES FOR PUBLIC 
REVIEW:  
 
Valentine Gold Project  (Reg. 2015)  
Proponent: Marathon Gold Corporation  
 
The proposed Valentine Gold Project is undergoing a provincial environmental 
assessment, and an environmental impact statement (EIS) is required. The 
environmental assessment committee has prepared draft EIS guidelines that identify the 
information that must be included in the EIS. The public is invited to review these 
guidelines and provide written comments by November 26, 2019. Comments received will 
be reviewed and considered before the EIS guidelines are finalized and issued to the 
proponent. More information on the project is available on the department’s website at: 
https://www.mae.gov.nl.ca/env_assessment/projects/Y2019/2015/index.html .  
 
Written comments must be submitted by November 26, 2019, to:  
 
Eric Watton, M.Sc.  
Project EA Committee Chair  
Environmental Assessment Division 
Department of Municipal Affairs and Environment  
West Block, Confederation Building  

https://www.gov.nl.ca/mae/env-assessment/projects/y2019/2015


P.O. Box 8700  
St. John’s NL A1B 4J6  
Fax: 709-729-0320  
Email: EAProjectComments@gov.nl.ca  
 
Learn more  
  
Environmental Assessment Division - toll-free at 1-800-563-6181 or by mail:  
  
Department of Municipal Affairs and Environment  
West Block, Confederation Building  
P.O. Box 8700, St. John's, NL A1B 4J6  
  
Public comments may be forwarded to: EAprojectcomments@gov.nl.ca  
  
Environmental assessment information: http://www.mae.gov.nl.ca/env_assessment/   
  
Follow us on Twitter: @GovNL and @MAE_GovNL  
  
Media contact:  
  
Lynn Robinson 
Municipal Affairs and Environment  
709-729-5449  
lynnrobinson@gov.nl.ca  
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